

BIKER BIBLE GROUP (BBG) AGENDA

TOPIC: John 6

BEFORE YOU ATTEND THE NEXT BIKER BIBLE GROUP (BBG) MEETING ...

Pray: For your group leaders and for others in your BBG group. Also remember to

pray for the ministry team at the Biker Bible Institute (BBI).

Read: John 6

Focus: On the story of Jesus feeding 5,000 people (John 6:1-15):

1 Some time after this, Jesus crossed to the far shore of the Sea of Galilee (that is, the Sea of Tiberias), **2** and a great crowd of people followed him because they saw the signs he had performed by healing the sick. **3** Then Jesus went up on a mountainside and sat down with his disciples. **4** The Jewish Passover Festival was near.

5 When Jesus looked up and saw a great crowd coming toward him, he said to Philip, "Where shall we buy bread for these people to eat?" **6** He asked this only to test him, for he already had in mind what he was going to do.

7 Philip answered him, "It would take more than half a year's wages[a] to buy enough bread for each one to have a bite!"

8 Another of his disciples, Andrew, Simon Peter's brother, spoke up, **9** "Here is a boy with five small barley loaves and two small fish, but how far will they go among so many?"

10 Jesus said, "Have the people sit down." There was plenty of grass in that place, and they sat down (about five thousand men were there). **11** Jesus then took the loaves, gave thanks, and distributed to those who were seated as much as they wanted. He did the same with the fish.

12 When they had all had enough to eat, he said to his disciples, "Gather the pieces that are left over. Let nothing be wasted." **13** So they gathered them and

filled twelve baskets with the pieces of the five barley loaves left over by those who had eaten.

14 After the people saw the sign Jesus performed, they began to say, "Surely this is the Prophet who is to come into the world." **15** Jesus, knowing that they intended to come and make him king by force, withdrew again to a mountain by himself.

<u>Review</u>: The Supporting Scripture passages below:

- ➤ [Gen 32:24-26, NIV] 24 So Jacob was left alone, and a man wrestled with him till daybreak. 25 When the man saw that he could not overpower him, he touched the socket of Jacob's hip so that his hip was wrenched as he wrestled with the man. 26 Then the man said, "Let me go, for it is daybreak." But Jacob replied, "I will not let you go unless you bless me."
- ➤ [Job 9:7-8, NIV] 7 He speaks to the sun and it does not shine; he seals off the light of the stars. 8 He alone stretches out the heavens and treads on the waves of the sea.
- ➤ [Prov 30:4, NIV] Who has gone up to heaven and come down? Who has gathered up the wind in the hollow of his hands? Who has wrapped up the waters in his cloak? Who has established all the ends of the earth? What is his name, and the name of his son? Tell me if you know!
- ➤ [Matt 14:23, NIV] After he had dismissed them, he went up on a mountainside by himself to pray. When evening came, he was there alone
- ➤ [Mark 6:48, NIV] He saw the disciples straining at the oars, because the wind was against them. About the fourth watch of the night he went out to them, walking on the lake. He was about to pass by them
- ➤ [Luke 24:28, NIV] As they approached the village to which they were going, Jesus acted as if he were going farther.
- ➤ [Matt 14:23, NIV] After he had dismissed them, he went up on a mountainside by himself to pray. When evening came, he was there alone
- ➤ [Matt 14:23, NIV] After he had dismissed them, he went up on a mountainside by himself to pray. When evening came, he was there alone

Reflect: Each Support Scripture passage was selected because it connects to something that is going on in the Focal (Focus) Scripture passage. Reflect on possible connections and pray about deeper meanings for this special story.

AT THE BBG MEETING ...

<u>Social</u>: Start with fellowship. If possible, set aside 30-60 minutes for a meal together or

heavy snacks in someone's home. Enjoy being friends together!

<u>Pray</u>: Open together with prayer. Remember to pray for needs in your community.

Read: The Focal Scripture (John 6:11).

Talk: Talk about the Focal Scripture.

> What was going on? What are the key points of the story?

Did anything stand out in this passage?

> What would someone remember after reading it?

<u>Talk</u>: About the questions for this session.

Observation

> What is (are) the central thought(s) in John 6?

> Are there any words or ideas that keep coming up in the passage?

> Who is (are) the main characters in the passage?

Interpretation

> What do you think this Scripture passage meant to the early church?

What was the writer trying to tell the world about Jesus?

Are there any eternal truths for us in this passage? Explain.

Application

How might this passage apply to us today?

Does this passage speak to any needs or problems in modern society?

> Is there any part of this passage we could turn into a prayer?

Reflect: Standard Discipleship Questions: "Based on what we read and talked about..."

"What should I start doing in my life?"

> "What should I stop doing in my life?"

> "What should I change in my life?"

<u>Look</u>: Ahead to the next BBT session (John 7).

<u>Pray</u>: For each other, your community and your leaders, the BBI ministry team, and

the peace of Jerusalem.

AFTER THE BBG MEETING ...

Act: On your insights from the "Discipleship Questions." Pray about ways you might

start, stop, or change doing something in your life. Ask the Holy Spirit for help.

<u>Invite</u>: Someone new to your next BBG group.

And a highway will be there; it will be called the Way of Holiness; it will be for those who ride (walk) on that Way. The unclean will not journey on it; wicked fools will not go about on it. (Isa 35:8, NIV)

Notes and Prayers ...



Notes:	Write your notes and prayer requests in the space provided below: